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May 23rd, 2025 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting community project funding for Reconstruction of the ARFF Station at LAS in fiscal year 2026. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is the City of Las Vegas, 5757 Wayne Newton Boulevard Las Vegas, Nevada 89119. 

The funding would be used to bring the ARFF station up to the latest standards, ensuring the proper operation of this 

critical safety feature. The project will benefit all airport passengers and employees; 58.4 million passengers passed 

through LAS airport in 2024, and there are more than 16,000 badged employees currently working at LAS. 

The project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because the existing ARFF station was designed and built circa 

1982 and does not meet current FAA standards. The project will bring the ARFF facilities at Harry Reid International 

Airport up to the current safety, operation and environment standards at Nevada’s busiest commercial airport that hosted 

an all-time high of 58.4 million passengers in 2024. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 47100 et seq.   

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Congressman Steven Horsford 

 

STEVEN A. HORSFORD 

4TH DISTRICT, NEVADA 

_______________ 
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